Annex A

School Organisation Review Scrutiny Working Party

Synopsis of Background to Middle Schools
Until the 1964 Education Act primary schools took children up to age 11 and secondary schools took them from the age of 11 onwards. 

Factors which led to the law being changed and middle schools being created were:

· The abolition of the 11+, which removed any common point of assessment

· Raising the school leaving age from 15 to 16 in 1973 required additional school places in some areas the places needed were provided in new middle schools

· The Plowden report which suggested children should remain in primary schools until they were 12

In 1981 there were over 1800 middle schools in nearly 50 local education authorities. These middle schools had various age ranges from 7 to 13.

The first large scale closures of middle schools began in 1981. Factors which led to the demise of middle schools were:


· Falling rolls in secondary schools leading to some schools not being viable

· The introduction of the National Curriculum in 1988 with schools being accountable for children’s progress at age 7, 11 and 13 as well as GCSE at age 16.


In September 2010, just 230 middle schools will open for a new academic year – fewer than at any time since 1971. The number looks set to fall yet further. If all of the authorities which currently have plans to withdraw middle schools achieve their aims, by 2015 there could be as few as 100 middle schools remaining.
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